
District Goal: All students will show continuous progress toward their personal learning goals, developed in collaboration with teachers and parents, and will 
be prepared for post-secondary education and career success. 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there will 
be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

 
 
For House Education Committee Hearing on February 20, 2015 
 
RE: SB 560 
 
Dear Chair Roblan and Members of the Senate Education Committee: 
 
I am Danielle Sheldrake, the Executive Administrator for Student Services. The Beaverton School 
District serves about 39,000 students, including about 4,800 students with disabilities. We take our 
responsibilities toward our students and families seriously. We are focused not only on compliance, 
but on improving educational outcomes for students with disabilities. We strongly believe there is one 
system of education, and special education needs to function within and support that system. 
 
Evaluation Timelines 
Federal law requires comprehensive individual evaluations before students are placed in special 
education and again at least once every three years, but allows states to set the timelines for 
completion. Currently, OAR 581-015-2110 requires evaluations to be completed in 60 school days 
with several exceptions allowed by federal law. The Beaverton School District completes about 946 
initial evaluations each year and more than 1,500 reevaluations. According to ODE reports, the 
Beaverton School District meets the current timeline over 98.7% of the time. To achieve this level of 
compliance, our staff are currently working at (or more likely over) maximum capacity.  
SB 560 would require school districts to complete special education evaluations in 60 calendar days, 
rather than 60 school days. This would have the effect of reducing the number of school days 
available to complete an evaluation by a third, or about 20 school days. The impact of this change 
would be substantial. 
 

(1) To reduce the evaluation timeline by a third, we would need to allocate a third more FTE to 
completing evaluations. We anticipate it would cost at least $1,300,000 per year to allocate 
sufficient staff to complete evaluations under the proposed shorter timelines or ultimately 
reduced instructional time for our must vulnerable students so staff can meet their new 
assessment obligations.  

(2) The current timelines allow for school staff who know the student to take the lead on the 
assessment. Shortening the timelines would make this practically impossible. 

(3) The current timelines allow time for assessing the impact of interventions to be sure we are not 
identifying students for special education whose needs can be met in general education with 
general education interventions and supports.  

(4) The current timelines allow for collaboration with our community partners when additional 
medical information is needed, when interpreters must be arranged for our Limited English 
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Proficient families, when our ESL students need careful and authentic assessment methods 
(not just standardized testing) to be sure we are not identifying a disability where the 
underlying reason for concern is language.  

(5) The current timelines allow a bit more flexibility to accommodate the schedules of working 
parents and staff to ensure that we have full participation to make appropriate decisions about 
students’ education. 

Bottom line is that quicker evaluations do not necessarily mean better or more accurate evaluations. 
For our most vulnerable populations, quicker evaluations may actually increase misidentification of 
students whose problems are due to factors other than a disability. In addition, allocation of resources 
to shortening the timeline for special education does nothing to increase the capacity of our 
educational system to effectively teach all children. Do we really want to grease the wheels to move 
children into special education faster? At a time when we are pushed more than ever towards 
ensuring that all our students read by third grade, pushing children into special education at a faster 
rate is not the way to get us there.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
D. Sheldrake 
Danielle Sheldrake 
Executive Administrator for Student Services 
Beaverton School District 


